Mayor's Report For October 16, 2017 Assembly Meeting

1. Seeking Letters of Interest:

The Petersburg Borough is seeking letters of interest from qualified Borough residents to serve our community by filling a vacant Board, Commission or Committee seat.

Borough residents appointed to the following seats will serve until the October, 2018 Municipal Election:

Hospital Board: 2 vacant seats

Planning Commission: 1 vacant seat

Public Safety Advisory Board: 3 vacant seats

In addition, the **Historic Preservation Committee** has 3 vacant seats: One for an Archaeologist or At Large Member with a term ending 12/31/2017 One for a Planning Commission Representative with a term ending 12/31/2018 One for an Assembly Member Representative with a term ending 12/31/2019

Southeast Alaska Power Agency Board of Directors: The Petersburg Borough will need to appoint one voting member and one alternate to the SEAPA Board for calendar year 2018.

Letters of interest for any of the above mentioned Board, Commission or Committee seats may be submitted to the Borough Clerk via mail to PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK 99833, via email to dthompson@petersburgak.gov, or by delivering to the Clerk's office at 12 S. Nordic Drive.

- 2. Alaska Municipal League Annual Local Government Conference: Mayor Jensen and Assembly Member Marohl will attend the AML Conference in Anchorage the week of November 12th.
- 3. Southern Southeast Regional Aquaculture Association (SSRAA): SSRAA will hold their regular board meeting in Petersburg on Friday, October 27, 2017 in the Assembly Chambers of the Municipal Building. A public reception will be held on Thursday, October 26, 2017 at the Sons of Norway Hall from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.
- 4. Glorianne Wollen Recognized by His Majesty King Harald V of Norway: Petersburg's Harbormaster, Glo Wollen, was recently honored by His Majesty King Harald V for her dedication to promoting and maintaining Norwegian values in Alaska. His Majesty King Harald V sent Norwegian Ambassador Kare Aas to Petersburg to present Glo with the Medal of St. Olav, which are seldom given out. Traditionally, the medal is given out to Norwegians or foreigners who have been working to strengthen the relationship between Norway and another country maybe one a year to Americans. Congratulations, Glo! We are proud of you!